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	Note of meeting

Wednesday 27th Apr 2011 Disability and Age ACTION Group
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	· Elena welcomed members to the meeting, and apologies noted.
· Members advised that Charmaine Wanless was co-chair of group, and thanks extended to Dorothy Wilson for her services as co-chair.

· Times agreed for the agenda items

· The signing in sheet was circulated
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	· Introductions made around the table.
· The minute of 24th November 2010 was agreed.
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	· Simon Mathieson of National Express

 Dundee in attendance to answer questions regarding Fare Stages and need to state destination.
· Noted that people with communication difficulties found stating destination problematic
· Explained that Transport Scotland required bus companies to provide information on passenger journeys. Agreed Transport Scotland be contacted regarding EQIA and if national policy being considered.
· Noted that passengers unsure about how many fare stages required and point to map would be useful.
· Advised that fare stage maps could be installed in buses, and self produced help cards adapted to suit passengers needs.
· advised better training for drivers and shop staff would be useful.
· noted that fuller training could be developed for all bus operators within Dundee, members volunteered to assist with this.
· Noted maps detailing sheltered housing etc in existence, agreed to be forwarded to Simon to assist with bus routing.
· Simon was thanked for his attendance, and willingness to listen to needs of group members.
•  Brian Woodcock of Dundee City    Council  gave a presentation to members on a proposed Taxi Licensing Policy.

Explanation of the policy given, and also different types of taxi that operate within Dundee. 

•  Noted that the policy would be out for consultation over summer and that group members would be asked for feedback and to participate in consultation events.
•  Brian was thanked for his attendance
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Report on ACTIONS
From Last Meeting
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	· Rose Sinclair would be giving a presentation on Adult Protection at the next DAAG meeting on 27th August 2011
· A pilot had been held on subtitles on shared TV's in Older People's homes, with very positive and amicable conclusions which were to be rolled out in all Older Persons care homes.
· Choice of male BSL interpreter - this was now available
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	· Members were reminded to submit expenses forms to Scott Mands

· Noted that not all WAV taxis were compatible with every wheelchair.


	Items raised by members

[image: image1.wmf]
	6
	· Noted that the other equality strands may also have an interest in issues raised at DAAG group meetings.

· Noted that Humanist Society promoted tolerance of all beliefs and members of society
· Query raised regarding whether DCC officers were aware of the DAAG. Assurances given that role of group was to inform and consult in dual directions, with group agendas being submitted to DCC Equality Core Group, which had representatives from all DCC Departments.
· Concern raised regarding recent marketing campaign to promote Dundee to potential students. Noted that Scott Mands had contacted relevant department regarding this and that steps taken to ensure this was not repeated.

· Concern raised regarding increase in bogus callers. Agreed that any incidents be reported to Trading Standards

· Meeting at Dundee Voluntary Action on 20th May 2011 regarding reshaping of Older People's services. Susan Gunn to be contacted if further information on this required.  



	Items raised by council
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	· Elena Brown and Scott Mands were to co-ordinate service monitoring ,and would draft a proposal for future actions. Group members would be asked for comments on this in due course.

· Equalities elearning - an induction training package was being developed for new DCC employees on equalities issues. Clarfication was given to members on what format this would take and volunteers were sought for views on the content of this package.

· Demand Responsive Transport (DRT) was still being progressed with John Berry holding a consultation meeting in May. Nominations for attendance at this meeting requested.  

· Consultation meeting on New Build Projects by DCC very successful. Further opportunity for members to be involved in consultations on Whitfield Regeneration

· Design and Access statement circulated to members and presentation to be given to Dundee Access Group.

	ACTIONS 
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	· Transport Scotland to be contacted regarding information on EQIA

· Further details on Taxi Policy Consultation to be provided by Brian Woodcock

· Volunteers for eLearning to contact Elena Brown

· Nominations for DRT meeting to be passed to Elena Brown

· Outline on Service Monitoring to be passed to all members for comment before next meeting

· Healthy Living questionnaires to be forwarded to Elena Brown

· Barriers for Employment questionnaire to be submitted to members
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	· Date for Next Meetings: Wednesday

31st August 2011 10am - 12 noon

30th November 2011 10am - 12 noon

	           [image: image4.wmf]
	10
	Thanks for coming were recorded.

Email: disability@dundeecity.gov.uk 



	
	Name
	Organisation ATTENDEES

	
	Elena Brown
	Dundee City Council, Chair

	
	Charmine Wanless
	Dundee City Council, Co-chair

	
	Dorothy Wilson
	Dundee City Council

Access Officer, Architects,  

	
	Veronica Thomson
	Dundee City Council, Minute Taker

	
	Scott Mands
	Equalities Co-Ordinator

	
	Brian Woodcock

	Legal Adviser, Licensing

	
	Simon Mathieson

	National Express

	1
	Denis Bethell
	Dundee Access Group

	2
	Elizabeth Adam
	Tayside Deaf Forum

	3
	George McGowan
	 Deaf Action Tayside

	4
	Helen Gowlans

	Speakeasy Group

	5
	Doreen Mitchell
	Speakeasy Group

	6
	John Mitchell
	Speakeasy Group

	7
	Helen Reeves
	Dundee Carers Centre Forum 

	8
	Ron McLaren
	Humanist Society of Dundee and Tayside

	9
	Alex Thorburn
	Dundee Campaign Action Group

	10
	Jan Goodall
	Dundee Celebrate Age Network

	11
	Susan Gunn
	Dundee Celebrate Age Network

	12  
	Madeline Lamb
	Stroke Club and DATAG

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Name
	Organisation APOLOGIES

	Dorothy Potter
	With Inclusion in Mind

	Kate Coffield
	Dundee College

	Alana Trusty
	Tayside Deaf Forum

	Betty Clark
	Dundee Access Group

	John Whitfield
	Touching Lives

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


ACTIONS: To Do List

· Transport Scotland to be contacted regarding information on EQIA

· Further details on Taxi Policy Consultation to be provided by Brian Woodcock

· Volunteers for eLearning to contact Elena Brown

· Nominations for DRT meeting to be passed to Elena Brown

· Outline on Service Monitoring to be passed to all members for comment before next meeting

· Healthy Living questionnaires to be forwarded to Elena Brown

Barriers for Employment questionnaire to be submitted to members    

